
HYGIENE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

2024 BUDGET MESSAGE

The Hygiene Fire Protection District in Boulder County, Colorado includes a total of 50 square
miles in the northeast quadrant of Boulder County. Services provided during the budget year
include fire protection as well as support and medical response for motor vehicle, farm and other
accidents, rescue and other emergencies within the District. The Department contracts with the
City of Boulder, and with Boulder County to provide emergency response services on Open Space
land within the District. Funding for operations is generated mostly through a mill levy on District
property. Revenues for 2024 will be calculated on 13.137  mills (13.099 mills plus 0.038 mills for
refunds and abatements).

The District functions with two funds, the General Fund and the Pension Fund, and a budget for
each is attached. The General Fund supplies monies for day-to-day operations and for
contingencies and reserves. The Pension Fund is administered by the FPPA and provides
distributions to volunteers who have met certain criteria. The District’s contribution to the
Pension Fund comes from the General Fund; no separate mill levy is assessed. As provided by law,
idle funds are currently invested in accounts with BMO, and CSAFE - a State savings fund for
Colorado local governments.

In 2024, the District will continue to provide the above mentioned services. A mill levy increase
was passed in 2021 by district residents which increases revenues to provide greater services.
These funds will be allocated toward critical capital expenses and operations to provide an
increasing level of service to District residents. A new command structure and staffing plan is
implemented this year to provide better personnel coverage and department operational
capabilities.

The budgetary basis of accounting is modified accrual.
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